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Hello “Gentlemen” and “Honored” guests,

We recently had our first 2013 Board of Directors 
meeting. President Bob Williams submitted his letter 

of resignation from his position as president. He presented 
to The Board that he felt it necessary due to his growingly 
heavy duties with his work. And he did not want to hinder 
the continued success of the riding club he enjoys so much. 
Bob will remain on as an active and needed Board member 
for his remaining term. We are very fortunate to have him 
as a member of Los Senderos.
	 So The Board held an officer election as stated 
by our Bylaws. Curtis Nelson is our Vice-President. Scott 
Vowles is our Treasurer ( Surprise ?).Larry Alameda is 
Secretary. For better or for worst I will be President for the 
remaining of this year. Board of Directors Tom Laff, Chris 
Castillo, Andy Dvorak and all of us above hope you will 
be pleased with the results. The weekend dates have been 
changed for our Members ONLY Ride – now May 16-19, 
and the Annual Ride - Sept. 18-22, both at Los Senderos 
Park. The Board made a decision to allow a sponsoring 
member who brings a “new” membership into the club to 
apply for a waive of his next years dues. This waiver will 
be submitted to our treasurer. We lost Jim Wise as a LS 
member as he has elected to resign. Disappointing too is 
that Mike Gardella and George Barnard have Chosen to 
go “Inactive”. The absence of their energy will certainly be 
noticed. Best of success guys.

—Ted Van Arsdale  ❧
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	 2013 Calendar of Events
March 24..........................Shaw Rancho, Descanso

April 28...........................................Garbani Ranch

May 16-19......... Members only, Los Senderos Park

June 23....................Kemp Rancho, Mount Laguna

July 28.............................................. Samatagauma 

August 25.......................................Mount Palomar

September 18-22.... Annual Ride, Los Senderos Park

October 27........................Lucky 5, Mount Laguna

November 24.....................................Mesa Grande

December Annual Meeting.......................... (TBA)

Monthly Ride

A huge Thank You to our Monthly Ride Committee- 
Bob Moreau, Tim Dirkes, Ken Clark, Bill Middleton 

for organizing the first ride of the 2013 season at 
Rancho Jamul graciously hosted by Bobbi Daley. It all 
came together very well for horse and rider as we had 
25 in the saddle for a beautiful day with friends. Walt 
Turner made our event more special and he brought his 
son in law Craig Schmad along. 
	 This Month’s Ride is March 24th at Allen Shaw’s 
Ranch in Descanso. Please R.S.V.P. On our website 
www.lossenderos.org or call Bob Moreau (619) 988-
9037  wheather or NOT  you will attend. Al and Sheila 
procured the Ranch along with LS member Homer 
Williams in 1973 seeking an ideal location for riding 
trails without fences. Mike Gardella and Bob Williams 
now own adjacent properties permitting them all to 
ride out through the Cleveland National Forest into 
the Cuyamacas.

Directions: I-8 east to “Exit 40, Japatul Rd, Cuyamaca 
Park”; turn north, under freeway to Riverside Dr. (after 
Descanso Junction restaurant) and turn left/north to Perkins 
Store and Post Office (1 mile); a left (50 feet) and right on 
Oak Grove (Post Office will be on right); 2 miles then right 
on Boulder Creek Rd; then 1/2 mile to Burrell Way and turn 
right then 1/2 mile through the gate to 10523Burrell Way. 
follow the signs.
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Los Senderos – By-laws
ARTICLE  II Objectives
The objectives of this organization shall be those stated in the Articles of Incorporation 
and, in particular, to promote good fellowship among its members. To enjoy the 
benefits to be derived from working, training, and riding good horses.  To enjoy the camaraderie of good 
friends who also like horses, and appreciate the beauty and majesty of the great out of doors. 
	 To encourage the enjoyment of trail riding and to aid in protecting the country in which we ride so future 
generations will have it to enjoy.
	 To arrange frequent trail or riding events on members ranches and the other riding areas to further these objectives. ❧
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